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1ne melting was called ~~Ir at .iQ~m.

AGENDA ITEM 891 IMPLF.MENTATION OF THE PROGRAMME OF ACTION FOR THE SECOND DECADE TO
COMBAT RACISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION (~2ntlny~g)

AGENDA ITEM 1051 IMPORTANCE OF THE UNIVERSAL REALIZATION OF THE RIGHT OF PEOPLES
TO SELF-DETERMINATION AND OF THE SPEEDY GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL
COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES FOR THE EFFECTIVE GUARANTEE AND OBSERVANCE OF .~N RIGHTS
(~9n.t1n~)

AGENDA ITEM 1001 ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF RACIAL DISCRIMINATION (~Qn.tin~~g)

(A/44/l8, A/44/l71, A/44/190 and Corr.I, A/44/238 and Corr.l, A/44/240, A/44/27I
and Corr.l, A/44/300, A/44/3I0, A/44/327, A/44/330 and Corr.l, A/44/336, A/44/342,
A/44/346, A/44/348, A/44/360, A/44/39S-E/1989/128, A/44/40S, A/44/409 and Corr.1
and 2, A/44/41l, A/44/412, A/44/442, A/44/593, A/44/617, A/44/618)

1. M~L,-_KQD.rKAEA (Philippines) supported the objectives of the Programme of
Action for the Second Decade to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, and noted
with satisfa~tion that the First Decade had resulted in seminars and meetings that
hdd produced valuable rer.ommendations on how to overcome racial discrimination. It
was the responsibility of all Member States to make sure that those recommendations
did not remain a dead letter.

2. Education, particularly of young people, must be aimed at generating mutual
understanding and respect for the dignity and equality of all members of the human
family irrespective of economic, social, CUltural, linguistic or other differences.
The efforts of parents and teachers to combat racial prejudice must be supplemented
not only by legiSlation but also by ensuring that community leaders and the mass
media promoted a value system based on justice. The International Court of Justice
should be given more authority in respect of the International Covenants on Human
Rights and she looked forward to the completion of the proposed model texts of
anti-discrimin~tion logislation, on the understanding, however, that they took
local situations into account. She also hoped that the International Convention on
the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination would become a universal
instrumant:.

~. Racial discrimination was alien to the mores and culture of the Philippines,
which wns strnngly commitr.ed to implementation of the Convention and, in its roport
to the Committee on the Elimination of Racia! Discrimination, had highlighted the
legal, political and educational measures jt had taken to that effect, inclUding
ratification of the International Covenan~ on Civil and Political Rights and its
Optional Protocol.

4. Positive developments in southern Africa, and particularly the impending
independence of Namibia, encouraged the hope that the inhuman system of 9.P9Ith~~d,

an institutionalized form of racial discrimination, would be ended in racist South
Africa. Unfortunately, although the new South African leadership had announced
reforms and relea~e political prisoners, i~ had yet to make a firm commitment to
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abolish aparth.id. Aparth.~ could never be reformed and the international
community should continue to exert pressure to abolish it.

5. The international community must also intensify its efforts to enable people
still under colonial domination or foreign occupation to exercise their right to
self-determination, In Kampuchea, the international community must press for a
comprehensive solution that would allow the full restoration and preservation of
that country's independence, sovereignty, territorial integrity and neutral and
non-aligned status, while a~suring the Kampucheans that the universally condemned
policies and practices of the recent past would not recur. Her delegation looked
forward to the independence of Namibia and to the full implementation of Security
Council resolution 435 (lQ78). In the Middle East, the conflict could be resolved
by recognizing the right of the Palestinian people to self-determination, inclUding
the right to establish an independent State, and the right of all States in the
ar.a, including Israel, to live in peace within secure and recognized boundaries.
The Philippines had accordingly recognized the State of Palestine.

6. Mr. ENG (Democratic Kampuchea) said that in a world in which national and
international security were closely interralated full respect for
self-determination was an important prerequisite for maintaining peace and security
both regionally and internationally. That right was still being denied to the
people of Cambodia because Vi.t Nam continued to defy international app.als that it
withdraw all its forces. Despite Viet Nam's claim that it had withdrawn all its
troops from Cambodia, between 100,000 and 130,000 remained - either concealed or
disguised as Cambodian troops and militia men in the army of the puppet regime - in
addition to about one million Vietnamese settlers, As a result, the war in
Cambodia would continue, but not, as some would claim, as a civil war between
Cambodians but rather as a war between viet Nam, the aggressor, and Cambodia, the
victim. Faced with an economic crisis at home, int.rnational pr.ssure and the
prospect of defeat, Viet Nam had announced its so-called total troop withdrawal in
order to win international approval, obtain aid from West.rn countries, stop
military aid to the forces of the Cambodian National Resistance (CNR) and preserve
its puppet regime in Cambodia. Viet Nom had refused to accept United Nations
effective control and verification of its troop withdrawal and had rejected all the
peace proposals put forward by the CNR.

7. The Cambodian National Resistance held that genuine national reconciliation
could be achieved in Cambodia only by the formation of a provisional quadripartite
Government under the leadership of Prince Norodom Sihanouk, with all of the parties
on an equal footing. Such a Government would have a paramount role to play in
organizing free and impartial eleclions under United Nations supervision and, most
importantly, would conduct a census to differentiate clearly between Cambodians Bud
Vietnamese.. It was vital to prevent Viet Nam from committing further acts of
aggression against Cambodia and particularly from concealing its military forces in
Cambodia and the Vietnamese settlers sent there under the policy of
Vietnamization. Those settlers, numbering more ~han a million, had been brought in
with the Vietnamese military, and participnt~d with the occupying army in looting
the land and property of the Cambodian people and in ~efending the puppet
administration in areas temporarily controlled by Viet Nam.
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8. Mr. VAZQUEZ (Argentina) said that racism and racial discrimination were still
on the agenda of the GE'neral Assembly because, unfortunately, people in many parts
of the world were still persecuted on grounds of their origin or race. positive
action to combat racism must include raising the consciousness of individuals so
that they recognized the harmful consequences of racism and overcame their
resistance to the notion that all men were equal, regardless of the colour of their
skin.

9. He therefore welcomed the emphasis in the Second Decade to Combat Racism and
Racial Discrimination on apartheid, a system that was so abhorrent that it had to
be completely eliminated rather than reformed and justified the application of
sanctions under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations. Maintenance of
the system of apartheid in defiance of the appeals of the international community
could only result in increasing violence, with serious consequences not only for
the area and its peoples but for the entire world. He therefore hoped that the
South African Government would start serious negotiations with the leaders of the
majority population with a view to achieving a peaceful solution and establishing a
free and pluralistic society in which everyone enjoyed equal rights. He also
called for the immediate and unconditional release of Nelson Mandela and the other
political prisoners.

10. Although apartheid was the most immoral form of racial discrimination, there
were other, more subtle, forms, such as the discriminatory treatment to which
migrant workers were subjected in many countries. ~fuile such treatment in most
cases did not result from deliberate policies by the receiving countries, the
authorities of those countries should adopt appropriate measures to eliminate the
practices which caused that discrimination.

11. Strict compliance with the provisions of the International Convention on the
Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination would ultimately ensure a world
of ~acial equality and harmony. Argentina, a State party to the Convention,
scruF~lously observed its norms. His country also attached great importance to the
International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of
~~artheid, to which Argentina was a party, and urged the States which had not yet
acceded to that Convention to do so.

12. The Argentine Government supported the efforts to bring about the speedy
independence of Namibia and enable its people to free themselves from the yoke of
the South African racist regime. He also stressed the need to ensure respect for
the right of the Palestinian people to self-determination as a means of bringing
peace to the Middle East and ensuring the right of all States of the region to
exist within secure and internationally recognized borders.

13. Mr. MOHIUDDIN (Bangladesh) said that it had become clear that the South
African regime would not change its policy unless forced to do so and the only
effective pressure from the international community was comprehensive and mandatory
sanctions. His delegation also called for the unconditional release of all
political prisoners, including Nelson Mandela, the immediate lifting of the state
of emergency and the ban on anti-apartheid activities, and a discontinuance to all
oppressive measures against the black majority. Bangladesh looked forward to the
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independence of Namibia; iL had been an active participant in the Council for
Namibia and was also taking part in the United Nations Transitional Assistance
Group (UNTAG).

14. Commenting on the racist policy of the Zionist regime of Israel he said that
Bangladesh was convinced that a just and lasting solution to the situation could be
achieved only through the exercise of the inalienable rights of the Palestinian
people and the establishment of an independent Palestinian State. The Palestine
Liberation Organization (PLO) had amply demonstrated its sincere desire for a
settlement by accepting Security Council resolutions 242 (1967) and 338 (1973). but
its gesture of flexibility had not been matched in Tel Aviv. It was imperative for
the international community to intensify pressure for the convening of the proposed
international peace conference. with the PLO participating on an equal footing.

15. He trusted that the United Nations would continue to give priority to the
problem of racism and racial discrimination. He appealed to all States which had
not done so to become parties to the International Convention on the Elimination of
All Forms of Racial Discrimination and the International Convention on the
Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid as soon as possible and urged
the States Parties concerned to fulfil their obligations under the two
Conventions. Bangladesh. as a party to both Conventions. was determined to pursue
their objectives. and reaffirmed its commitment to the successful implementation of
the Programme of Action for the Second Decade.

16. His delegation was encouraged to note in document A/44/595 the action taken by
various United Nations agencies and bodies and the important role played by the
non-governmental organizations in disseminating information about the Programme of
Action. However. inter-agency co-ordination within the United Nations system
needed further strengthening for effective implementation of the Programme.

17. The Government of Bangladesh had contributed to the United Nations Trust Fund
for South Africa. the United Nations Educational and Training Programme for
Southern Africa. the United Nations Fund for the Nationhood Programme for Namibia.
the United Nations Trust Fund for Publicity Against Apartheid and the United
Nations Fund for the Rehabilitation of Namibian Refugees. It supported the work of
the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination (CERD) and hoped that it
would be given wider publicity. It shared the concern about the Committee's
financial crisis and was pleased to inform the Committee that Bangladesh had
brought its contribution up to date.

18. Mr. TANASE (Romania) said that the Second Decade to Combat Racism and Racial
Discrimination had demonstrated the need to strengthen international co-operation
and intensify national. regional and international activities On the basis of the
Programme of Action. Apartheid had been universally condemned: what was needed
now was action. That should include measures aimed at improving economic.
political, social and cultural conditions in order to remove inequalities in
employment. nutrition, health, housing and education. In the fight a9dinst racism
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and racial diacrimination the international community and the United Nationl Ihould
intenaify their co-ordinated effortl during the Second Decade to provide allistance
and reli.f for the victiml, .apecially in South Africa and to create conditionl
enabling the people of louthern Africa to ahare in ahaping their own future.

19. The right of peoplel to lelf-determination ~ould not bft separated from the
international lituation aa a whole. Dilarmament, for example, particularly nuclear
dilarmament, a r.duction in the arml race and military .xpenditure, an improvement
of the international Climate - all affected the quality of life and hence the
exercile of that right. In that conn.ction, he welcomed the coming independence of
Namibia but reminded Memberl that there were Itill problems, luch aa South African
manoeuvre. in the coming electionl, which required continued attention and
vigilance on the part of the United Nationl, particularly the Security Council.

20. Romania firmly lupported th. reltoration of the right of the Palestinian
people to lelf-determination and urged United Nations lupport for the convening of
an international conference on the Middle Eaat, with the participation of all
interelted Statel, including the new State of Paleltin., larael, and the p&rmanent
members of the Security Council, al loon al pOllible.

21. Mr. pING Yuanhoog (China) said that although there had been lome encouraging
changes in southern Africa, the state of emergency was still in force, and tens of
thousands of anti-apartheid patriots - 70 ~er cent of the country'. total
population - were still being persecuted. In order to compel the South African
regime to eliminate racial discrimination and aboliah apartheid, the international
community should increase its pressure, ma1l~Qin its support for the national
liberation movements and the African front-line Statel and step up effective
s.nctions.

22. The acceslion to independence of large numbers of colonial countr1.es after the
Second Wo~·ld War had given new meaning to the right of self-determination. The
Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
stated that by virtue of that right, all peoples coul~ freely determine their
political status and pursue their economic, locial and cultural development. The
Declaratlon on Principles of International Law concerning Friendly Relations and
Co-operation among States in accordance with the Chater of the United Nations
stated that the principle of self-determination of peoples was of paramount
importance for the promotion of friendly relations among States based on respect
for the principle of sovereign equality. It was clear, therefore, that the right
of se1f-determlnation was also vital for countries which had already won
independoncel they, too, were entitled to strive for and safeguard independence,
maintain territorial integrity and State sovereignty and adopt the political,
economic and social system of their choice. Unfortunately, infringements of the
right of self-determination were frequent in the present-day world, and the defence
and implementation of that right remained an important task for the United Nations.
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23. China supported a comprehensive and lasting settlement of the Cambodian
question based on thft withdrawal of foreign troops under effective United Nations
supervision and stressed the need to ensure peace in Cambodia and achieve national
reconciliation.

24. Notin9 with satisfaction that United Nations resolution 435 (1978) was finally
beinq implemented, he said that the commencement of the Namibian independence
process meant that the decolonization of the African contin&nt would soon be
completed. He hoped that all parties concerned, especially the South African
authorities, would strictly comply with that resolution to ensure the speedy
independence of Namibia.

25. The Chinese Government had consistently supported the just strugqle of the
Palestinian and other Arab peoples for independence. The Israeli authorities
Ihould immediately halt their occupation of the Arab territories, Itop their brutal
acts of reprelnion in the occupied Palestinian territories and ensure the exercise
of the basic rights of the local population. He called for the speedy convening of
an international peace conference on the Middle East under the auspices of the
United Nations, with the participation of the permanent members of the Security
Council and all the parties to the conflict, including the Palestine Liberation
Or9anization, to achieve a comprehensive and lasting settlemunt of the Palestinian
question.

26. With the complete withdrawal of foreign troops, tho Afghan people had taken an
important step towards the realization of thAir right to national
.e1f~determination. China hoped that a broad-bftsed coalition government would be
established in Afghanistan so that internal peace could be achieved and the Afghan
people could undertake the task of national reconstruction.

27. Mrs. GEBRE-EGZIABHEB (Ethiopia) said that, despite the unanimous conc;'.)\!I.1ation
of racism and racial discrimination by the international community and the adoption
of international legal instruments to combat and eradicate those evils, two decades
of Itruggle had not yielded the desired results. To alleviate the prevailing
situation of victims of racial discriminati~n, especially .~~It~, efforts at
local, national and international levels must be intensifiad. All possible steps
should be taken to implement fully the international conventions, the ProgrNNne of
Action for the Second Decade to Comuat Racism and Racial Discrimination and its
associated plan of activities. The !lnancial difficulties that the Committee on
the Elimination of Racial Discrimination was experiencing hindered it in its
important work in fighting racial discrimination, and Ethiopia once ng8in called
upon the States parties to fulfil their financial commitments.

28. With respect to the heinous institution of .M!i)J'..t.he.i-<,'i, her delegation wished to
express its indignation at the recent measures of racist South kfrica to reform a
system which had been universally rejected and deserved no less thnn total
elimination. It was high time that the international community took more stringent
measures against the Pretoria regime by imposing comprehensive and mandatory
sanctions. States that enjoyed friendly relations with South Africa should exert
maximum pressure, inclUding withholding co-operatio~l; and transnational
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corporations operatinq in So~th Africa .hould be made to reali.e that th~ir

activities made them accomplices in the crime of lParthel~.

2Q. Bthiopia bad been one of the first aountrie. to ratify the International
Convention on the Elimination of All Form. of Racial Di.crimination, as well as the
International Convention on the Suppre••ion and Puni.hment of the Crime of
Apartblid. It was doinq it. utmo.t to implement tho.e Conventions by adopting the
necessary l.qislative, jUdicial and admini.trative mealurel, and it had fulfilled
its financial and reportinq obliqation. under the Convention al w.ll. It was also
a member of the Group of Tbree that monitored the implementation of the
International Convention on the Suppre.sion and Punilhment of the Crime of
Aparth.id. In Ethiopia itself, all citi.en. enjoyed equal rights and
opportuniti.s, quarante.d by the conltitution and other relevant legislation.

30. While her deleqation welcomed the lucce•• of the effort. of the Unitpd Nations
to ensure the right of the Namibian people to .el!-datermination and to eradicate
colonialism in Namibia, appropriate mealures were urqently needed to free the
.l.ction process in Namibia from South African blackmail and intimidation.

31. Ethiopia hoped that the relaxed international .ituation would contribute to
tbe sp.edy resolution of the problem of the riqht of the Palestinian people to
self-det.rmination, and it reiterat.d its lupport for the convening of an
international conference with the participation of all partie. involved.

32. Th. use of mercenaries was an instrument for violating human rights and
impeding the exercise of the riqht of peoples to lelf-determination. Ethiopia was
actively participating in the work of the Ad HQg Committee on the Drafting of an
International Convention against the Recruitment, U.e, Financing ~nd Training of
Mercenaries. The timely compl.tion of a convention was imperative.

33. ~JLlGYRPSSON (Iceland), speaking on behalf of the Nordic countries, said
that they had adopted firm l.gisl~tive, adminiltrative and educational measurOH to
combat racism and racial discrimination. The Second Decade to Combat Racism and
Racial Discrimination and the Programme of Action for the Decade constituted
concrete evidence of the will of the int.rnational community to make the determineu
and co-ordinat.d efforts needed to eliminate the evil of racism. In those efforts,
attention should be focused on the root cause. of the problem, whether political,
historical, .conomic~ social or cultural.

34. The Nordic countries endorsed the priority qiven to the elimination of
§R~~9 in th~ Programme of Action for the Second Decade because they considerod
ARArt~ to be a serious threat to international peace and security. They had
worked consistently for the adoption by the ~ecurity Council of mandatory and
comprehensive sanctions against South Africa as a way of achieving the abolition of
apartheid by peaceful means. However, in the absence of mandatory sanctions, they
had taken extensive, unilateral measures to restrict relations with that country,
such as prohibitions on investments in or trade with South Africa. They hoped that
those initiatives would inspire other countri.s to adopt similar measures.
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35. In March 1988, the Nordic for.i9n minist.rl had adopted a revil.d progr~e of
Iction againlt &parth.id, which high1ight.d, int.r alia, the importanc. of
incr.ased as.iltanc. to South Afrioa'a n~i9hbourl. AB th.y had stat.d in a joint
communique, if th.re was to b. hop. for a p.ac.fu1 transition to a d.mocratic,
non-racilt South Africa, the Gov.~nm.nt of South Africa mUlt r.spond pOlitively to
the willingn.ss .xpr.ls.d by the African National Con9r.11 and the masl d.mocratic
movement to participate in ne90tiationl and talkl. Th. d.ci,ion to r.l.al. a
number of political prilbb.rl wal a pOlitiv. It.p, but all r.maining political
prisoners must also b. r.l.as.d. N'90tiations must b. Itart.d with the black
majority, the ,tat. of .m.rg.ncy and the ban on all political organilationl lift.d,
and all exil•• allowed to r.turn ham••

36. Th. report of the SUb-Commillion on Pr.v.ntion of Dilcrimination and
Protection of Minoriti.s contain.d many valuable r.comm.ndationl and conclusionl
and deserved to b. Itudi.d both by Gov.rnm.nts and by United Nations ag.nci'l. Th.
Nordic countri.s w.lcom.d the importance giv.n in the r.port to str.ngth.ning .ach
agency's own programme against racilm, improving int.r-agency co-ordination and
strenqth.ninq contacts and co-op.ration with non-90v.rnm.ntal organilations. It
further welcomed the .mphasis plac.d in the r.port on training course. and
educational measur'l.

37. The 128 States parti.s to the Int.rnational Conv.ntion on the Elimination of
All Forms of Racial Discrimination Ihar.d a coll.ctiv. r.lponlibility to .n.ur.
that the Committ•• on the Elimination of lacial Dilcrimination (CEID), 'Itablish.d
under the Conv.ntion as a monitorin9 or9an, had a lolid financial balis. Thos. who
professed th.ir lupport in wordl Ihould allo Ihow it in d••dl, by m••ting th.ir
financial obligations und.r the Conv.ntion. CERD allo continu.d to b. plagued by
the very late submission of the obligatory r.ports of Stat.1 parti.s, and the
Nordic cOi1ntries wished once again to focuI th.ir attention on the importanc. of
providing timely, compreh.nliv. and accurat. r.portl.

38. Mr, ABPUL JAMlL (Indon.sia) .aid that the Programme of Action for the Second
Decade to Combat Racilm and Racial Dilcrimination, which wal curr.ntly b.ing
implemented, wa, the mOlt appropriate v.hicle for the common international .ffort
to eradicate racism, racial dilcrimination and aparth.id. Hi;h priority should b.
given to the un implemented f.atur'l of the plan, 80 that it could b••xecuted in
its entirety and ultimately achieve its int.nd.d goal.

39, Despite the pronouncement. of the Gov.rnment of South Africa concerning
changes in the political structur. of the country, the fundam.ntal asp.cts of
racism and facial discrimination inher.nt in aparth.id pers~sted and continued to
threaten stability and peace in the re;ion. Escalating repression and the
implementation of the state of .m.r9.ncy for the fourth consecutive year
highlighted the intention of the regime to perpetuate Aparth.id. His delegation
again c~lled upon the international community to impose comprehensive, mandatory
sanctions against South Africa and to d.mand the immediate re leas. of all political
prisoners.
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40. Because racism and racial discrimination were acquired behaviour, action
agaln't them should come fir,t and foremost at the n~tional level and should begin
within the family. In Indonesia, ••cular and religious education 'tressing the
equality of mankind and the rewards nf co-operation had made it pos,ible for people
of over 100 differ.nt ethnic groups, Ipeakin9 over 200 language. and dialects, to
live together and to strive further to improve socio-economic conditions for all.
Th' principle of equality was embodied in the Indonesian constitution and
reaffirmed in ita national philosophy.

41. The imminent roalization of Namibian independence through self-determination
under the leadership of the South West African People', Organization concluded a
long, hard-fought and just struggle, and marked the beginning of a new era of
nationhood and the end of many generations of cclonial oppression. His delegation
supported the right to ,elf-determination in the Middle East, by reaffirming its
commitment to extend all pOlsible support to the Palestinian people in their
Itruggle to exercise their sovereignty in an independent Palestinian State, under
the leadership of the Palestine Liberation Organization.

42. Mr. CENKO (Albania) said that his country, which was socialist, independent
and democratic, attached particular importance to the realization of the right of
peoples to self-determination and national independence and would continue to
support the struggl~ against colonialism, racism, ap.rtbe~ and all other forms of
discrimination. It tberefore noted With satisfaction certain positive developments
in Namibia and Western Sabara and pointed to the intitadah in tbe territories
occupied by Israel as a manifestation of the struggle of the Palestinian people to
regain cheir homeland and exercise their right of self-determination. His
delegation hoped that thooe developmentH would lead to a solution to the crisis in
louthern Africa and in the Middle East, thus strengtheninq international peace and
security.

43. His delegation also noted with satisfaction the agreement on the withdrawal of
foreign troops from Angola and hoped that it would contribute to efforts to achieve
Namibian independence. Albania believed that solutions to rogional conflicts must
be brought about by the parties directly concarned on the basis of strict
observance of the right to selt-determination. In that connection, he stressed
that the Albanian people would fully support the struggle of the Azanian people to
put an end to the .~h§~ regime.

44. At a time when the peoples of the world aspired to achieve independence and
development, and relations between States were expanding in various fields, there
was an urgent need for a profound democratization of international relations, equal
development for all nations and nationalities, including minorities, and true
political, economic, cultural and social emancipation.

45. ~~_~~~H&R~~ (Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic) said ~hat

non-governmental organizations had made a significant contribution to efforts to
combat AP§I~~~1g in implementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Decade
to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination. She pointed out in that regard that

I • ••
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in Mny l.989 the Ukralntftn SSR had hosted 8 saminar for uon-governmentl'l1
organizations on the situation in southern Africa. HAr Oovernment favouted
enhancing the effectiveness of the measures ~arrJed out under the Programme of
Action for the Second Decade "nd c~lled upon th~ St~l.a8 which had not yet done so
to ~ccade to the international conventions againnt A~~(th~~~, racism and racial
discriminl'\tion.

46. ~~~.Q discrimination remained a wid~spread phenomenon. Migrant workers ftnd
minoritiAR WAre especJally vll1nArRble to such discrimination. Attention should be
focused on completing tho draftillg and the adoption of an international convention
on the protection of the rights of all migrant workers and their flimilies.
Likewise, further steps should he taken to e18hor~ta a draft declaration on the
rights ot persons belonging to nAtional, ethnic, and religious minorities.

47. Her delegation supported the recommendations of the global consultation on
protect.ing the rights of the representatives of "vulnerable" groups and viewed as
useful the proposal by the SUb-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and
Protection of Minorities on holding a number of seminars in order to define ways to
provide the hest protection.

48. The Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination played an important
role in the struggle against racism. Her aelegatio'~ supported the view that the
Committee should be financed temporarily through t'le regular United Nations budget
until the financial difficulties caused by the indebtedness of a number of
countries were overcome.

49. No State was immunti to national and rocial prejudices. Inculcating tolerance
for other races and J~otionalities and respect for the rights of all was an urgent
task for the entire world community. The legislation of the Ukrainian SSR
enshrined the principle of national and racial equality and sought to satisfy the
sociol and cultural needs of all its citizens, including non-indigenous
nationalities such as RusHians, Jews, Hungarians, Poles, Bulgarians and Greeks.
The activities airned ftt satisfying those needs were financed through the State
bUdget and incl j('d the establlshment of cultural centres, the teaching of national
languages, the ~~blication of books and periodicals in those languages, the ~tudy

of the history of national groups and the protection and restoration of religious
monuments.

50. With regard to the right to self-determination, it was gratifying to note the
recent Soviet-American statement stressing the agreement on the need to implement
fUlly the United Nations plan fur the independencA of Namibia. In the view of her
rlelegation, the most important task currently facing the United Nations was to
ensure the transition of Namibia to complete independence.

51. A just solution to the problem in the Middle East could be achieved only on
the hasis of the recognition of the legitimate rights of the people of Palestine.
The prerequisites for a just settlement in the Middle East on thg basis of the
relevant Security Council resoluti0ns included a rejection of the use of force as
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.n instrum.nt of St.te policy a~G maintenance ot. a bal.nce of int.re,ts in the
searcb for a s.ttlement of the conflict. That objective could b. achi.ved through
collective efforts at an international conference held under the auspices of the
United Nations.

52. H.r d.l.gation lupported the role of the united Nations in .fforts to bring
.bout a ••ttl.m.nt in Afghani.tan. Furth.r p.ac.-making .ffort. and th. assistance
nf n.ighbouring countri•••nd th. Non-Align.d Movem.nt w.r. n.c••••ry.
Consideration could be given to the proposal for an international oonference on
Afghanistan.

53. The positive proce.s of organiling multilateral negotiations on Cambodia had
begun and it was hoped that it would l••d to independent, neutral and non-aligned
Cambodia. Nevertheless, in defining the conditions for • final settlement, the
millions of lives lost because of the policies of tbe genocidal regime should not
be forgotten.

54. Tbe Tela agr••ments sbould bring about a radical cbang. in the situation in
Nicaragua and C.ntral America. In that connection, .h••tr••••d tbat tbe problem.
in tbe region sbould be solved by tb. Central American peoples themselves witbout
foreign interf.r.nce. Th. efforts of tbe United Natlonl to settle regional
conflictl, Ihould not, bowever, div.rt itl attention from tbe situation in tbe
remainin~ dependent Territories.

55. Tbe continuing use of mercenariel wal intol.rable botb from tbe point of view
of ensuring tbe rigbt to self-determination and guarante.ing the rights of
individuals. In tbat connection, b.r delegation lupported tbe conclusion. in tbe
preliminary report pr.par.d by tb. Special Rapport.ur on tbe question of tbe u.e of
mercenaries in document A/44/52e. Tbe adoption of an international convention
against tbe reoruitment, use, financing and training of mercenaries would help put
an .nd to that international crime.

Tbe meeting ro.e at 12.30 p.m.
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